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The project received its FY05 allocation and distribution of funds will begin soon.  A status by function was provided as follows.


Jason Binet reported on efforts in Waterways.   Basically waiting on others in order to continue work.   Geotech has concerns about stability in several sections of the inland reaches and have not forwarded any analysis on those sections to Waterways.   Need H&H modeling completed on maintenance to finish calculating disposal needs, etc.  Provided refined disposal maps to RE in Dec 04.

We have received approval to get modeling help from Ron Copeland in Vicksburg for the modeling effort (we will just be using Ron’s expertise w/Leslie doing all the leg work which should be no cost to the District).  Also we have a different mechanism to get Jim Austin back on board at the District level thru an existing Eng. Services Contract w/Evans-Graves.  Have to push some stuff thru P2 at the District level.

Leslie Lombard reported on H&H modeling.  Received ITR comments on the maintenance model runs.  Waiting on Jim Austin to return in order for work to resume on comment resolution.   Final results will be provided to Waterways.

Danny Weigand reported on water quality efforts.  Work is about to resume on the sampling and analysis plan.  There is concern that the assumptions being used might change causing some sampling efforts to be redone.   Danny wanted to know if the alignment he’s using is the latest.  Dave Beck explained which one was the most current.

Needs info from EPA to finish SOW for the sampling and testing contract.   There are some questions about ocean disposal that need to be resolved.   Will get with Linda Mathies to discuss further.

Richard Pinner reported on Geotech.   Some settlement analysis has been completed.  The major effort they will undertake is identifying bulkhead impacts.  Need additional info from facilities as to planned accommodations (will they replace bulkheads, build wharves to extend further out, etc.).  Need to know ultimate channel design alternates to complete analysis. 

Craig Waugaman reported on Structures.  No effort currently underway. The only effort identified will be associated with any bulkheads that need replacing.

Libby Behrens and Chris Brantley reported on Environmental efforts.   Chris suggested that the alternative of relocating businesses should be “costed out”.  While it is not a likely scenario, it should at least be discussed.   The impacts of the deepening on the sub-basin could be considerable and should be kept in mind.

Have only received construction quantities and are waiting on the maintenance quantities in order to start work on disposal areas.   The cost of optimal disposal alternatives should be examined.  Finding beneficial use of dredged material will be a challenge on this project.

Little else can be done by Environmental at this time.

Real Estate efforts were reported on by Judy Gutierrez.   The only effort likely is processing ROE for borings or costing out alternatives (such as the relocation of businesses).  Very little is anticipated at this time.

Economics efforts were reported on by Mark Haab.  Market analysis of Port of Iberia and Morgan City region is ongoing.   Enough progress has been made on market analysis that we can proceed with contract on Chene, Boeuf & Black with GEC.   GEC capacity will determine when contract can start.  New contract will be about $170K and is expected to run from Mar 05 thru Sept 05.


Marti indicated that some data had been received from several companies along the GIWW in Morgan City.  Efforts should start on channel dimension alternatives by geotech, waterways, Projects Engr & PM.


Meeting closed with Marti asking everyone for updated estimates for P2.

